SESSION OF 2010

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2572

As Recommended by House Committee on
Government Efficiency and Fiscal Oversight

Brief*

HB 2572 would require the Chief Information Technology
Architect (CITA) to conduct a study evaluating the feasibility of
information technology consolidation opportunities for state
agencies. On or before August 1, 2010, the CITA would submit
a feasibility study to the Council of Chief Information
Technology Officers. If the study findings were approved, then
the Council would develop recommendations for strategic
initiatives, conduct a cost-benefit analysis, and formulate
implementation processes for a consolidation plan.

The bill would require that on or before September 1,
2010, the Council would submit any recommended consolidated
plan to the Information Technology Executive Council. If the
Council approved a plan, then the Chief Information Technology
Officers would be authorized to implement the plan.

Background

The Director of the Division of Information Systems and
Communications spoke in favor of the bill. There were no
opponents.

According to the fiscal note, HB 2572 could be
implemented with current staffing and funding levels of the
Division of Information Systems and Communications.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Departmentand do notexpress legislative intent. The supplemental note
and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.kslegislature.org
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